

# BLACK HORSE HILL INFANT SCHOOL

Tel: 0151 625 5238 Fax: 0151 625 9041

Email: schooloffice@blackhorsehill-infant.wirral.sch.uk Website: www.blackhorsehillinfantschool.co.uk

2<sup>nd</sup> December 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

The festive season is nearly upon us!

Please find outlined below the events that we have organised.

#### **Christmas Plays**

- Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> December @2.15pm Yr1 Christmas Play 1CY parents
- Wednesday 8th December @2.15pm Yr1 Christmas Play 1DH parents
- Thursday 9<sup>th</sup> December @2.15pm Yr2 Christmas Play 2EA parents
- Friday 10<sup>th</sup> December @9.15-10.30 F1 Christmas Craft and Sing-along (parents invited)
- Friday 10<sup>th</sup> December @2.15pm Yr2 Christmas Play 2TM parents
- Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> December @2.30pm F2 Christmas Play F2SLP and F2SB parents

A separate letter has been sent out regarding the Christmas plays, together with your ticket.

### **Christmas Jumper day**

This year we will be participating in The Clatterbridge Christmas Jumper day which takes place on <u>Friday 10<sup>th</sup> December</u>. Please send your child into school in their Christmas jumper and make your own donation to the charity using this link -

## www.clatterbridgecc.nhs.uk/charity/home

In the "Is there a special reason for your donation" box, please mention Black Horse Hill Infant School Christmas jumper day.

## Christmas Bake off – Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> December

On this day, each class will be taking part in a Christmas Bake off kindly organised by our very own Mary Berry and Nadia Hussain, Mrs Myers and Mrs Underwood.

## Rock Steady Concert - Wednesday 15th December

Parents whose children are involved in this Concert will receive a separate communication.

## Party Day – Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> December

We will have a Christmas Party on Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> December. All children can come to school dressed in **WARM** party clothes.

In addition, our fabulous cook, Patra, will be making a Christmas lunch for all of the children on this day.

(On Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> December the lunch on offer will be changed from roast dinner to Chicken Korma and rice).

Our F1 children will also be offered a Christmas lunch on 16<sup>th</sup> December and a separate letter outlining how this will happen will be sent out separately.

### Friday 17th December

This will be a non-uniform day.

#### **Christmas Cards**

Children can bring Christmas cards into school for their friends in their class.

#### Dates for 2022

Out of School Club provision is booking up quickly. If you require provision for January please return the booking form as soon as possible.

We have a Bank Holiday on Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> January and Staff Development Day on Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> January so children return to school after the holidays on **Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> January 2022.** 

At BHHIS we feel it is an absolute privilege to educate your children. From us all at Black Horse Hill we hope that you can enjoy some family time over the Christmas holidays (when they arrive) and that you make the most of this magical time with your children. As I always say, enjoy the memories because they don't stay little forever!

Thank you for all your support and Happy Christmas.

Mrs Julie Morris Headteacher